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CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION 

JANUARY 26, 1976 

Present: Mayor Victor Green 
Deputy Mayor J. V. Stone 
Councilwoman Nora Lake 
Councilmen Charles McQueeney 

Leonard Stubbs 
Ralph Spencer 
Russell Sweetman 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
City Manager Darryl Kenning 
Administrative Assistant John Levermann 

7:30 P.M. 

Mr. Preston Dawes, Director of South Montgomery County Youth Services 
Bureau outlined for Council their primary goals and objectives for 1976. 
Communities now being served are Centerville, Kettering, Miamisburg, Miami 
Township, Moraine and West Carrollton. The Bureau's goal is to provide 
direct services: individual counseling, family counseling and related 
services. There objectives are: l. Establish a South Montgomery County 
Youth Services Agency, 2. Receive approximately 800 requests for services 
from various entities, 3. Provide service for 400 youth, 4. Establish 
method to retain and retrive data so that Bureau can be evaluated by various 
Municipal Councils. Mr. Dawes introduced Marianne DaSilva, counselor for 
the Centerville area, who outlined her services in the Community during the 
past several months. Mayor Green suggested that before the Teen Center 
becomes a permanent operation of the City, Miss DaSilva give her opinion 
and observation of the Center. Miss DaSilva asked for Council's input from 
time to time. 

City Engineer Karl Schab explained to Council why the three firms were 
chosen to submit proposals for the engineering of the extension of Clyo Road. 
He believes that a large firm is necessary for continuous progreSSi the 
Woolpert Company would be adequate and could coordinate this project with 
other improvements being undertaken in the area. The Woolpert Company has 
past experience in this field and has qualified engineers on the staff. 
Mr. Sweetman and Mr. Spencer expressed their concern with a possible conflict 
of interest: the Woolpert Company represents the property owners upon whose 
land the roadway will be constructed and did, in fact, carry the petition for 
assessment proceedings. Mrs. Lake sees their background .as a service to 
Centerville. Mayor Green believes the selection of the Woolpert Company 
would be good considering the fact that their clients will be footing the 
bill. 

Mr. Schab reviewed the engineering study for the improvement to old 
Clyo Road. 

Mayor Green and Mr. Kenning briefed Council on the Dart proposal from 
TCC. Discussion followed concerning Centerville's share. A Meeting will 
be arranged for Council to meet with the County Commissioners to discuss 
participation in this project. 

There being no further business, the Meeting was adjourned. 
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